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A quorum of voting members being present, President Marie Ryan called the meeting to order at 12:44 PM.   

 
President Ryan welcomed the membership to this year’s Summer Conference, with 254 registered attendees.   

Larry Pizer, Town Clerk Plymouth welcomed all to his community.  

 

 

Secretary's Report 
Motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes from the Association meetings held on June 15, 2017, 

which were unanimously approved. 

 

 

Treasurer's Report – Danielle Sicard  
Treasurer Sicard presented the FY19 proposed budget and indicated that there were copies on each table.  She 

noted that the budget and all the accounts are currently in good shape.  Motion was made and seconded to 

accept the proposed FY19 budget which was unanimously approved. 

 

 

Election of Officers – Tedi Eaton, Chair of the Nominating Committee, read the proposed slate of officers for 

the Association.   President Ryan asked for any nominations from the floor, seeing none, she accepted a 

motion from the floor and second to accept the slate of officers as presented which was unanimously approved.   

 

 

CMMC Awards - President Ryan introduced Barbara LaBombard who presented the clerks who have recently 

earned their CMMC Certificate and Re-Certification.  They were: 

 

NEW CMMC:  

Laura L. Schwall, Rehoboth 

Tara J. Shaw, Plympton 

Dawn M. Varley, Whitman 

Anita K. Carlson, Rutland 

Lynn Marie Medeiros, Dartmouth 

Hilma A. Summer, Heath 

 

1st CMMC Recertification: 

Elizabeth Sloan, Hanson 
Diane Packer, Natick 
Carlene C. Hamlin, South Hadley 
 

2nd CMMC Recertification: 

Joyce E. Green, Hubbardston 

Joseph F. Powers, Wellfleet 

 

 



MTCA MEETING 

 
June 14, 2018- 1620 Hotel Plymouth  

                                                                              Minutes Approved on:   June 13, 2019 

2 | P a g e  
 

Clerk of the Year 

Debbie Dami presented the Clerk of the Year Award to Ellen Cushman, Town Clerk in Belmont.  

 

Motion was made and seconded to adjourn, President Ryan called the meeting adjourned at 2:06 PM.   

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Elizabeth T. Greendale, CMC / CMMC 

MTCA Secretary 


